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MRSCNA MINUTES
October 2-3, 2010
· Scott H. Opened with Gratitude Prayer
· Rocco A. read the 12 Traditions
· Wes R. read the 12 Concepts
· Beverly R. read the July 2010 minutes.   Approved with amendments.
· Treasurer gave report.
· 7 RCM/ALT present.
Secretary’s Report:  Beverly R. read old business from July 2010 minutes, minutes accepted with amendment.  It was Ieft out of Elections that Rob O. was elected RD-Alt. A member suggested the secretary format the minutes in the order of business.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Jerry A. gave report.   See attached.
OLD BUSINESS

MOTION #1: 

MAKER: NANA 

MOTION:  To adopt as policy the document titled PR Ad-Hoc meeting 9/22/2009 without the phrase “an approved motion from said Area will be recognized”.   That phrase is to be excluded from the 2 places it occurs under subheading How.
INTENT:  To utilize the work accomplished already without interfering in an Area’s business.
INTENT:  Tradition 12

RESULT:  Passed by consensus.  
AREA REPORTS:

MANA:  Cooper B. gave report. 
We held our 19th annual Fellowship in the Forest campout on 8/6-8/8/2010.  We had good attendance from around the region.  We made tie-dyed t-shirts and sold them at our cost of $5.00.  We had a phoneline workshop and would like to thank the phoneline chair for coming down to do that.  We look forward to holding our 20th campout next year.  Stay tuned.

We continue to take an H&I meeting into the Anthony Correctional Center on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month.  We have received some support from the Freedom area for this meeting for which we are grateful.  We would welcome any additional support.  

We have a $200.00 donation for region.

In service, 

Cooper B. 
NANAASCNA:   Greg Y. gave report.

Greetings from the N.A.N.A Area.
We have been well since we last met. We had 2 picnics. Our Area picnic in July was fun. The G.T.O. Area proved they were not only greater than themselves, but, that day, they were also greater than us (at least in volleyball). There were, however, some glitches. I thought the usual trash talk during the game sank into some very unsportsmanlike exchanges and many others had to wait far too long for their turn to play while we battled it out. Our solution? Next year we will set up two nets, one for the more casual players and the other for “volley ball to the death”. The Valley Recovery in the Fast Lane (Bert's) picnic was also a success. Lots of newcomers. Lots of fun.
Our next activity is We Keep What We Have By Thanksgiving It Away on 11/20/10. We will have dinner at 6:00 pm followed by an auction of NA items and then a speaker meeting. We look forward to seeing you.
We have altered our election policy. We used to vote in Jan. Our current terms of service will go to 06/11. After that we will hold elections in June.
We would like to buy some schedules and we have a donation of $200.00

Yours in Service,

Greg Y.

GTO:  Erica T. gave report.
Recovery is strong and flourishing in the GTO area. We currently have 11 home groups in our area serving the Huntington, Ceredo, and Barbourville cities. We are pleased to announce and welcome our newest home group the Grateful to Serve group in Barbourville that recently opened Thursday nights at 8pm at 947 Stowasser, Ave. We are grateful that GTO area service committee meetings are well attending by many of these group service representatives. Our biggest obstacle in GTO, is maintaining a manageable amount of meeting schedules to supply to the home groups and subcommittees for distribution. Our area has a strong influx of newcomers which we are very grateful for. Due to the problem of rarely being able to maintain enough meeting schedules, the GTO service committee would like to accept the 200 regional meeting schedules from the RSC and we thank you for this support. Our plan is continue to seek solutions for this problem and currently have voted that home groups remain responsible for their additional meeting schedules. 
Our H&I subcommittee continues to be strong in the GTO area. We maintain 5 active H&I meetings in the area. They all have panel leaders that actively carry the message into these facilities.

Our PI subcommittee is currently lively and has a flyer day scheduled for October 10th. PI is also participating with presentations at drug summit conferences in our area. We also remain active in newspaper awareness and are looking to include NA information on our local public service television channel. 
Activities subcommittee did a wonderful job planning the GTO campout at Beech Fork State Park. They are currently working to secure a new location for our campout for future events. The subcommittee is currently planning the GTO Halloween Extravaganza and would like to invite everyone to join us on October 16 at Highlawn Presbyterian Church starting at 5pm with an H&I workshop followed by a speaker meeting, chili cook-off, costume contest, scavenger hunt, NA auction, clean-time countdown, and more!!! Hope to see you there. 
Grateful to Serve, 

Erica T & Missi C

Metro Valley:  Mike P. gave report.
We are still recovering in the Metro Valley Area of Narcotics Anonymous. Our meeting attendance is up, often overflowing with newcomers. We have at least two meetings every day...some days three or four!

 

We currently have three H&I commitments at South Central Regional Jail  (men and women), Charleston Work Release, and Highland Hospital. We have no needs from the Regional H&I subcommittee.

 

We have a PR subcommittee that is doing a wonderful job (our meetings are overflowing with newcomers). We have been discussing putting NA posters on public buses when our funds allow us.

 

Recently we hosted a Spaghetti Dinner in Dunbar, WV. Attendance was down due to the WVU football game (We Won!). An H&I Learning Day was held.

 

We look forward to seeing everyone at our annual New Year’s Eve party......this year it will be held on December 31st! Location will be announced soon, but most likely it will be at 1414 Myers Ave in Dunbar, WV......more will be revealed.

 

We have no needs from the MRSC except our standard 200 meeting schedules for H&I and PR.

Thank You,

Mike P.

SCURA:  Belinda T. gave report.
Area is still hanging on.  Our campout was a success.  Thanks to all who attended and supported it.  No donation at this time.  We have no active subcommittees.  There is not much going on at this time—addicts getting and staying clean in our area—it is a process.  We could always use support from the region.

In loving service, 

Belinda T. 
NORTH CENTRAL:  Mandy W. gave report.
Activities:  Area picnic in August was held at Tygart Lake State Park and had a great turnout.  We have another activity coming up…on 10/23/2010.  We are taking a tour of the Weston Insane Asylum.  

H&I:  We have 3 facilities that we currently take meetings into, one hospital, Fairmont General, a men’s correctional facility—Pruntytown, and an adolescent facility—Chestnut Ridge.  All 3 meetings are going great and are continuously looking for added support.  

PI:   They have started on ad-hoc area outreach and have met twice so far.  

Donation:  $28.00

FANA:  Bill M. gave report.

AFHA:  Absent.  
Just Another Foothills:  Absent
AREA MOTIONS: 

MOTION #1: 

MAKER:  Metro Valley
MOTION:  Request regional committee to instruct regional secretary and regional subcommittee chairs to not use members’ names in regional minutes, to either use their position, title, or identify the person as a “member”.
INTENT:  Tradition 12
RESULT:  Referred to P&A.
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:
Phone Line Subcommittee:   Mike P. chaired
See attached.

H&I Subcommittee:   Bert J. chaired.
Area reports given verbally.

We have several people wanting to go to H&I facilities, as requested. 
Western Regional Jail had orientation and we have 6 new people to qualify.  Areas are doing H&I workshops.  We gave 5 Basic Texts to Western Regional Jail.  We still have 5 Basic Texts if any H&I people request them.
We have a request from an addict at the Denmar Correctional Center/Hillsborough WV wanting a temporary sponsor.  I will respond to this.  I had a similar request last quarter and the letter was returned.  

The H&I subcommittee would like to request a 30 minute time slot on Saturday before 5 p.m.  

10/16/2010—GTO H&I workshop.

Love, 

Bert J.

H&I Chair

Convention Subcommittee: 
Rocco A. opened with gratitude prayer.  

Matt C. read Traditions.

Chris Y. read Concepts.

Rocco read the Purpose.

Draft policy was reviewed and a motion was made to accept.  Allen L. seconded.  Motion passed.  Copy of current policy is posted on mrscna.org. 
Names for the spring convention were voted on and the spring convention 2011 will be When At The End Of The Road…  We need artwork by January 2010 RSC.  
J and photographer confirmed for the fall convention.  No copy of artwork for the Fall 2010 convention was available at RSC.  Wendy D. requested cash instead of package at Cedar Lakes.  Some discussion ensued and the committee voted 9-5 for her to get the price of a package in cash. 
Mike P. suggested we implement recycling cans during the convention.  We will research this and bring information back January RSC.  

AUDIO GUY REPORT: Just a little report to let you know where we are. I made the copies of the NAWS CD and mailed them to the secretary. I`ll have the CDs with multiple speakers ready at the convention. 
Last, a member gave me a custom CD label kit and I’m learning to use it. I have a few examples to show today. I’m hoping to be able to add the current convention artwork when I get it. We will see how it works.

Thanks for letting me serve

Shayne M. the audio guy

A proposal was submitted that the convention committee create a CD with multiple past speakers to be given to treatment centers and fellowship homes.  This would be on an as requested basis.  Discussion was brought up about the speaker release agreement form.  Might need to be changed to reflect this new use of the recordings.  The form now states that the “recordings may be sold”.  We decided to have this taken back to the areas for further discussion and bring back in January.

Wes. R. 
Convention Merchandise Report

In merchandise, we are excited and anxious for the upcoming fall convention. The artwork has been submitted and the order has been placed for the merchandise with Glenn’s Sporting Goods for fall. We are currently waiting for the final design to be completed. There was some confusion about True Colors not being included in the art piece. They are going to include it into the artwork and I should receive the final artwork by Monday Oct 4th. At that time, I will forward the artwork onto other subcommittee members for convention products. I apologize for the delay as Glenn’s has been very busy this season. However, the order has been placed and I am expecting to have the invoice by Monday Oct 4th. We ordered the same quantity of mugs, hoodies, zip up jackets, long sleeve T’s, and pocket T’s as the fall 2009 merchandise order. The only change was in the regular t-shirts. We ordered 100 tie-dye t-shirts in various fall colors and sizes. We also ordered our regular solid colored t-shirts and decreased the color choices. We hope this change will get a positive response from members attending the convention. We would like to see that the prices for the merchandise remain the same. We currently sell the mugs for $6, hoodies $20, zip up $25, long sleeve T’s $12, tie-dye $15, and regular T’s for $10. We would like to ask RSC members to come help in the merchandise room to sell and collect money. Our busiest time is after the speaker meetings. Any help is appreciated. Thank you everyone for your hard-work and support. We look forward to a great fall convention!!!!!
Grateful to Serve, 

Erica T & Frank P

Refreshment report

I still haven't inventoried the Refreshment box. I know that I will need cups. I have purchased the water jug. It holds 5 gallons and has rings on the lid so we can lock it down. This will keep people from putting their hands in it to get ice. Not that I don't trust people, it is the opposite. I trust if we don’t lock it, they will. The jug cost $25.42 and was purchased at Lowe’s. It does carry the Lowes logo on it, but it was the largest one they had. Maybe someone will make an NA logo to cover it. I will inventory the box on the morning of the convention and get anything we might need at a local store. 
Grateful to serve, 
Allen L. Refreshment Chair

Public Relations:  
We opened with a prayer with 18 members present. The Areas shared what was going on with PR. Metro is still trying to get the bus signs installed. They need 40 and the estimated cost is 8 to 10 dollars each. At that cost they are going to start with 10 at a time and see how that goes. They are still having problems with the free ad they get in the newspaper. It has been a hit and miss getting in there. They are using the cable channel free access for their PSA ad. They have a Suboxone clinic contact and may put lit and meeting schedules in there. The Serenity Club in Dunbar is allowing them to place NA meeting schedules in there. 
NANA is still placing meeting schedules in 15 different locations around their area. They are working on a flyer day soon. They still place the PSA ad on the cable companies that service their area. They are looking into replacing the 5th addition Basic Text they have placed in the 5 libraries and 2 schools with the 6th addition. More will be revealed. 
GTO is having a flyer day in Oct. The bus posters they had printed were on the wrong card stock and they are investigating replacing them. They are still working on getting updated meeting information in the local newspapers. They’ve been invited to do the Western Regional Jail Job fair on Nov. 14th.
Freedom area is planning a flyer day and are working on putting the PSA on the TV. 
We moved on. The billboard has been moved. It is about a quarter of a mile from where it was. It is now facing the traffic coming into Charleston. The sign co. is always looking for the best sight for us. We need to discuss a money motion for the cost of moving it. I think it is $75. 
A member of the N.C. Area shared that a request was taken from the Phoneline about an article that a reporter was interested writing about the spiritual side of NA. The Phoneline Chair reported that he had given an interview over the phone to this reporter. The PR chair from NC will get in contact with this person and report back. The newspaper is the local Times WV in Fairmont publication.
We moved on to the schedules. We will be ordering 2500:

GTO- 200, NANA – 400, NC – 550, SCURNA – 200, Freedom - 200, Foothills - 200. MANA – 50, Metro – 200, JAFA – 50, Convention – 50 and the rest we will use for upcoming presentations. 
Wes R/Chair

PR Display 
WHO: The RCM of the Area will be the only member who can request the display          outside of the PR committee meeting.

A member of the PR committee appointed by the PR Chair or requesting Area RCM must accompany the display during the presentation.

If a PR committee member is asked to accompany the display to the presentation they will be given the same allotment of mileage and food as the RD’s.   The Area requesting the display will be responsible for pickup and return.    Requesting Areas will be responsible for any cost, such as mileage, incurred during delivery or return if a PR member is asked to do so.

WHEN: A request for the display can be made at anytime.   The request will be given as long as it doesn’t conflict with PR committee use or other prior Area requests.

HOW: A Group will need to contact their RCM for any request of the display.  The PR committee will keep a calendar of requests and committee use.

All Area requests must be made 7 to 10 days in advance of the presentation and the return must be made 7 to 10 days after the presentation.

Recording Equipment:

WHO: The RCM of the Area will be the only member who can request the recording   equipment outside of the Convention committee meeting.

 The RCM must contact the Convention Chair for any requests.    A member of the Convention committee appointed by the Convention Chair who is        qualified to run the equipment must accompany the equipment during its use.

If a Convention committee member is asked to accompany the equipment          they will be given the same allotment of mileage and food as the RD’s.   The Area requesting the equipment will be responsible for pickup and return.    Requesting Areas will be responsible for any cost, such as mileage, incurred during delivery or return if a Convention member is asked to do so.

WHEN: A request for the equipment can be made at anytime.   The request will be given as long as it doesn’t conflict with Convention committee use or other prior Area requests.

HOW: A Group will need to contact their RCM for any request of the equipment.   The Convention committee will keep a calendar of requests and committee use.   All Area requests must be made 7 to 10 days in advance of the use and the return must be made 7 to 10 days after the presentation.
Web servant report:

Greeting from the Regional web page where recovery never sleeps we are open 24/7.

Not much to report, we continue to have about 25-30 hits per day. That seems to be the norm.  The one thing that needs to be addressed is our clickable map. We have simply outgrown it. That’s a good thing, but I can’t squeeze anymore towns into the available space. I`m working on some new ideas and will present them by next Regional. I may set up a test page so we can get input. I`m thinking we just keep it simple with a listing of meetings by town and state, something easy to update without having to know a lot of web page magic.  

Now to the meeting schedule: I have continued to tweak it because it too is running out of space. We are good to go for now, but if anyone has any ideas let me know.

Last if anyone knows of members who wish to be added to the web page update email list just have them contact me and I’ll take care of it.

In Service Shayne M. web servant                                         
Finance subcommittee:  Jerry A. and Candie B. gave report.
 7519.36

Total as of 10.2.10

-1000.00

Prudent reserve

 6519.36

+ 953.25

Area Donations 




40.00 NANA schedules



200.00 NANA



200.00 MANA



350.00 FANA



  80.00 Metro



  28.00 NC



  15.00 No Pain, No Gain (Huntington)



  40.25 NC schedules 

 7472.61

-  265.00

Secretary expense

 7207.61

- 400.00

Convention Start up

 6807.61

-1200.00

RSC operations exp. (est.)

 5607.61

-   20.00

Web page

 5587.61

 - 300.00

Conv. Refreshments 

 5287.61

  -  11.17

Sec. exp. NAWS CD 
 5276.44

 - 200.00

Conv. D.J.

 5076.44

-3800.00

Conv. Merchandise (est.)

1276.44  


 -  96.42

RD Travel

1180.02



- 500.00 

NAWS Donation

  680.02

 -100.00

Additional convention refreshment

  580.02

Balance

Treasurer recommended $1000.00 donation but the body decided on $500.00

RD/RD alt Report:   David H. and Rob O. gave report. 
Agenda for discussion:

1. Autonomy Zone Form

2. Mountaineer Region to host the July 2011 Zonal Form

3. Living Clean Chapters 7& 8 out for review and input.

4. The Service System Project

5. Mountaineer Service Form

Autonomy Zonal Form             Items recorded from the various discussions.
Other Zonal Forums observed at WSC (and discussion):

· LAZF does not meet as a Zonal Forum, they do more through e-mail and outreach. C & P donates monies to LAZF, and Leah attended the LAZF for a short period during the Zonal Forums meetings at the WSC.

· The European Delegates Meeting has a good amount of funds through fundraisers, conventions sending money to the zone. EDM has world service participation. There is fund flow from NAWS because the EDM was established before the regions were formed. EDM was formed in the 90’s when NA was barely established in Europe.

Discussion at Autonomy Zonal Forum 7/31/2010

· Some regions donate money to Zonal Forums in the more formalized Zonal Forums.

· Northeast Zonal Forum will be held soon, and Merle volunteered to attend that meeting and bring back information to this body.

AZF Website:

Web servant is not available today. How are we going to get information to that person?

All minutes have been updated with the exception of WSC 2010. The web servant asked us two zonals ago what we want the AZF website to look like. He is willing to take all delegate suggestions. We need to contact him with any requested changes. That could be done as a group, here now.

Suggestions:

1) Have a single point of contact, and the delegates should send ideas to that point of contact who will then send that information to the web servant. Any changes to the face of the website, that is something that should be discussed here, and then sent on.

2) Point of contact with the web servant will be the secretary; Merle is willing to remain on as secretary, and to be that point of contact.

3) Have an elected position, so that person is accountable.
4) Let’s be more deliberate in what we set for our agenda.
5) If a delegate makes a suggestion, e-mail it to the web servant and have him ghetto the other delegates to see what they think of the suggestion.

Topics versus making motions (CBDM):

We may need to develop a process, but it does not have to be something that we already know. It can be something very different.

• The facilitator is key in having discussion topics, not have repeats

• Straw polls give an indication of what the body is thinking

• Great power point presentation on na.org website

• Does this body want to have a training added to our agenda to learn how to better perform using CBDM?

• Why not have a single leader to facilitate the AZF meetings? Our “policy:”we are not an organized body, but we could decide to manage our meeting however we wish. Rotating our facilitator has worked well.

• Could we have a training outside of the zonal meeting so we do not take time away from our meeting?

• Mountaineer Region has been working with this process for about 8 years, and it has been working well. The group has to trust the chair person, and their meetings have started working very well, with more unity, no fighting, things go smoothly. No reiterating, everyone gets 3 minutes to have their say. It takes a very strong personality to make this work.

• “Progress gets crippled by discussing how to make progress”

• We do not have a structure as of now, but do perhaps we should begin to think about this for the upcoming changes to our service system.

• We would like to have an end result to this discussion.

• Since this is a meeting to share information, this might not be a bad idea

• It fits into our agenda, and we have allowed time for something like this in past Zonal Forums

• In regards to training, having a mock panel would be helpful, doing a role-play with it. Rob would volunteer to participate in that.

• This is the direction WSC wants to go, which is why we are holding this

discussion today. Anything we can do to help that along would be great.

• We have an abundance of resources within our region to use for this purpose.

• We should wait until the July 2011 Zonal Forum to better plan this. Mountaineer suggested that they are willing to hold that training when they host the AZF in July 2011.

• We can communicate in-between Zonals to arrange training, and to discuss via e-mail what we want to do.

• We already have planned a discussion on the service system project and do we want to do this at two separate Zonal Forums. We may not have enough time to thoroughly work this out so we have time to devote to each topic.

• We can ask for World Board participation

• We can ask our regions for a donation to pay for a trainer’s expenses

• We are all trained and we can become the trainers. We are making this bigger than it needs to be.

Social Networks and anonymity issues:

• What made the conference worthwhile for one addict was the discussion about the social media and the 11th tradition; possible pitfalls and uses.

• Putting information on social networks can directly break our anonymity, and is harmful

• What is seen by other members is controlled by the owner of the each social network page. You can protect your anonymity, but you need to understand the technology. Letting people know and training them about how to do this is key

• Invitations on Facebook stay online for many to see, and this could be a breach of anonymity. It may be prudent to not respond at all when invited to an NA event

• You can delete comments from your page.

• The privacy policy is frequently updated, but you have to go in there manually, and be on top of that, since once it is updated, it goes back to default

• Has anyone yet brought up changing the 11th tradition to include the internet?

Yes, this was discussed at the World Service Conference, and to add this would be too inclusive.

• It is not just Facebook, any use of the internet is very public.

• Did anyone feel that there was adequate discussion about the literature projects? So much information was given to us, and there was very little input as to what we discussed; it was already pre-arranged. We did not do justice to that, and that is one of our most important functions.

• Concern that the WB members have a vote. They have about 20% of the vote by nature of influencing new regions, having them vote the same way as the WB members

• How do we clarify what we are doing to be in the World Pool and to be recognized?

• The current system using the Human Resource Panel isn’t working

• More people weren’t elected because of the inconsistency of how people voted

• We had motions for seating for Lithuania, Denmark, and Malta. Malta was not there, and that region did not have the opportunity to present at WSC. Malta was not invited by WB because they were not recommended.

• 60% of the delegates at WSC were US delegates at the 2010 WSC

• Everyone in the World Pool with 10 years or more is invited to send in a resume and take part in the nomination process.

• There is no process to let the addicts who did not make the cut understand why they did not make the cut, and why they were considered unqualified. No one knows at that point, at that level, why they were cut, and what they could work on.

• You need at least 60% of the vote to get elected to the WB. If you did not get that percentage, then you were not elected. If the list was longer, it might get more people

• One addict had a discussion with someone on HRP panel, and he was told they do not want anyone campaigning, which is why they work the process in the manner that they do.

• We only get the resumes at the conference, and if we put it into the CAR, we could put more thought into this. The reason for the way it is done is to protect the anonymity of the individuals, via their resumes.

• Anthony is a paid special worker?; the executive director of NAWS. He has a negotiated contract. He takes direction from the WB, who is his boss.

Open Discussion after completion of agenda:

• Discussion to set up agenda for next AZF; what do we want to add on to our agenda if there is time left? Living Clean Project, Where do we go with AZF?

• Let’s discuss apathy; In Free State: 120 groups gave a tally vote, and only 9 groups gave input.

• Prioritize what else we would like to discuss

• We can come to a consensus to determine how long we want to work on the service system discussion; If we put a time limit on what we do, we may not have an opportunity provide
GPRNA web servant;

Will set up a forum bulletin board; forum.org

Provide Alan M. with your e-mail address so we can be given a password to access the site.
Apathy:

• Theory; there was a sense of desperation early on, and over the years, people have lost that sense (i.e. growth of fellowship, don’t drive far to meetings)

• One of the things we are charged to do is to get information, but if you can bring your inspiration to the table, it is that much better

• I get a “road dog” to travel with me to encourage them to get into service.

• One of the things done differently was to put information in a different format; use of CD

• people only talk about what is wrong; burnout has been a problem; we need to change the way we do things; purpose driven workgroups rather than standing subcommittees; environmental scanning.

• Educate and mentor so people understand what is in front of them. Fear and lack of knowledge keeps people from stepping up

• If we do not understand something, if may deter someone from doing

something.

Agenda for Upcoming Zonal Forum

to be hosted by: Central Atlantic Region on January 29, 2011

• Introductions

• Read Traditions and Concepts

• Regional Reports; 30-45 minutes

• Service system project workshops and discussion

• Open discussion if time is left

• Living Clean Project?

• What is it we want AZF to look like; what do we really want to do with the Zonal Forum?

Agenda for July 30, 2011 AZF hosted by Mountaineer Regions:

Training Session for CBDM (Consensus Based Decision Making)

Literature:

Living Clean Project

· The literature development process at NAWS including the Living Clean Project. The last chapter in is still in the input stage. Members can input chapter 6; “A New Way of Life” and 7; “The Journey Continues” through group, area or regional workshops or by joining a discussion board or directly emailing to LivingClean@na.org .  

· Members can go on line and comment future literature projects until 4/1/2011at  www.na.org/litsurvey .

· All ideas will be considered. Also work is underway to develop literature in electronic media of various kinds.

Service System Project

· We discussed the Service System project and distributed information for members to review. 
Time line of activities/workshops held by the Regional Delegate team:

10/17/10 – RD Alt to attend a World “Service System” workshop in Oakland CA.

10/30/10  6pm-7:30pm   Mountaineer Service Form   

Present and discuss the information from the World workshop.

11/20/10  1pm–5pm  Workshop Living Clean review and input on chapters 6 & 7.
12/4/10 12 noon–6pm Workshop / Input on the Service System structural proposals. 
Grateful to serve, 

David H. /MRSCNA  RD

Rob O.  / MRSCNA  RDA

P&A Subcommittee:  Scott H. chaired.  
Attendance:  Roughly the same attendance for the entire weekend committee meetings.  See RSC minutes.

Meeting opened with a Prayer.  Traditions had been previously read.  Scott H. chaired.

1)  Preamble or other statement in RSC’s Policy and Procedure (P&P).  

This item arose from the past several P&A meetings and concerned inserting a statement in the consensus decision-making (CDM) section of the P&P emphasizing flexibility, compromise, and not relying solely on policy to resolve service differences.

Brief discussion resulted in agreement that Greg Y. would write several versions of such a statement, and present them at the next P&A meeting for committee review.  Input or suggestions about such a statement can be directed to him.

2)  Review of the flow chart in P&P (page 4).  

This item also came from the July P&A minutes also.

A lot of discussion occurred over the current version of the flow chart of CDM.  Some members felt that it did not allow for compromise as one option when formulating motions/plans/proposals.  Others felt that such an option was inherent in the current model.  Eventually, a proposal was put forth to add a  Compromise  box in-between and linking the  One or More Dissensions  box to the  Agree/Consensus  box, with arrows moving left-to-right.  A straw poll resulted in a clear majority of members favoring the use of the term “Compromise,” as opposed to any other term, no alternatives of which were offered.  The proposal to add this Compromise  box to the flow chart was adopted by consensus.

A second brief discussion was held also related to the flow chart, and a proposal offered to replace the  Formulate Motion/Plan  box with   Formulate Motion/Proposal .  This change was agreed by consensus.  A motion will be presented in RSC New Business, and if adopted the webservant will make these changes to the P&P.

3)  Members’ names in minutes and on webpage.  

Previously, discussion of this item resulted in a recommendation by the P&A committee in the July minutes.  The matter arose in this committee again as a result of an area motion being made in Area Motions section of Saturday’s business, and the motion sought to make such a policy official policy rather than a recommendation.  That area’s motion was committed to the P&A committee.

Discussion began with a suggestion to have any policy generally state that in reporting factual information (attendance, officers, points of responsibility, etc.) using the name of members was appropriate, but that no identifying information ought to be cited when recording debate, opinion and discussion.  There was general agreement here, but the concerned area’s ASR continued to have reservations that such elements could still result in factual identification of members when recording discussion/debate.  Several servants expressed that any crafted policy ought to go back to member areas.  The committee crafted a motion to be presented to the RSC New Business, allowing concerned RCMs or ASRs to table it.  See RSC New Business for exact motion.

4)  Use of terms “RCM” and “ASR”.

A committee member raised this issue.  Because at least one of MRSCNA’s member areas uses the term “ASR,” the committee member expressed that our P&P does not provide for ASRs to vote or participate in RSC business, and this inconsistency could cause confusion.  A proposal to use the reference RCM/ASR in places where only the term “RSR” presently occurs was adopted by consensus.  A motion will be presented in RSC New Business, and if adopted the webservant will make these changes to the P&P.

5)  Where in P&P to locate the newly adopted equipment policy.

An equipment policy was adopted by the RSC in Old Business on Saturday, and discussion proceeded as to where in the P&P to place it.  This policy was relevant to two subcommittees, Convention and Public Relations.  Committee decided by consensus to place the policy under the descriptions of each of these two subcommittees.  Webservant will make the change.

6)  Use of terms “Group” and “Meetings” in P&P.
A committee member suggested that under Section II of the P&P titled “Membership,” that references to “groups” be changed to groups/meetings when talking about adding meetings to the regional meeting schedule (see third paragraph).  Committee agreed to this proposed change by consensus.  A motion will be presented in RSC New Business, and if adopted the webservant will make these changes to the P&P.

Meeting ended and went into RSC New Business.

Literature Subcommittee: Inactive
NEW BUSINESS
Motion #1:  

Maker:  Convention
Motion: Request $100 to purchase cooler, ice, and bottled water for those wanting such other than coffee and tea.
Intent:  To celebrate our recovery.
Result:  Carried by consensus.
Motion #2:  

Maker:  MANA

Motion: To send the RDA to the service system workshop in Oakland, CA on 10/15-10/17/2010 not to exceed $1500.00

Intent:  To have an RSC officer at the workshop.

Result:  Carried by consensus.

Motion #3:  

Maker:  P&A

Motion: Regional secretary and regional subcommittee chairs are not to use members’ names in regional minutes.  They must either use their position, title, or refer to them as a member, except when necessary to fulfill the 5th Concept (point of accountability). 

Intent:  Tradition 12.

Result:  Tabled.

NAWS DONATION:  
Open forum.
Closed with prayer.
Gratefully submitted,
Beverly R., Secretary
FOURTH QUARTER AGENDA
It is strongly suggested that all RCMs and Subcommittee Chairpersons attend all of the subcommittee meetings during RSC.
OPEN…Saturday 1/8/2011 @ noon
· Old business, motions
· Phone Line

· 3-5 p.m.  Convention
· 5-6:30 p.m.  Dinner
· PR

· H&I
REOPEN…Sunday 1/9/2011 @ 9:00 a.m.
· Finance
· RD/RDA report
· Policy and Administration
· New Business      






